Note: These ads are subject to federal rules governing the equal opportunity rights of political candidates. If, before these PSAs expire on Dec. 31, the legislator featured in the PSAs faces an electoral challenge from a qualified candidate for the same office (which occurs when the legislator faces a challenge for his or her party’s nomination for that office or an opponent from an opposing party is properly nominated and qualifies to be on the ballot for the same seat), stations should consult with legal counsel about whether to continue airing the PSAs because opposing candidates could demand equal and free time on your station. This also applies to any special elections for an office the member of Congress does not currently hold.
Also, once the legislator featured in the PSAs qualifies to be on the ballot for his or her party’s primary or caucus, stations must note every instance of the PSAs airing in their Political File. Those notations should be placed in the file as soon as possible, preferably the same day that the PSAs air.
To ensure compliance with Federal Election Laws, do not air these PSAs after December 15, 2025. The PSAs will expire on December 31, 2025.
Please consult your station’s counsel if you have any questions or concerns about the effect of airing these PSAs on your political advertising obligations.
